	Distributed Education Coordination Council
Judy Jorgenson, Glen Kuck, Andrew Chang,

Jack Jackson, Rick Hogrefe, T. L. Brink,

Guests: Janet Woo and Mark Gephardt


	5/2//2012
Minutes
10:30 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.

District Annex Conference room 

	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION
	FURTHER ACTION 

	Review and Approval of Minutes
	Review and approval of the minutes by consensus
	

	Presentation of Blackboard Wimba voice boards


	Janet, Mark and Peter gave a presentation of Blackboard voice Wimba boards. 

Jack interested in voice and media, wanted to get a presentation. Looking for retention and success in online classes.

Web collaboration tool through CCC confer. Looking for a-sycronized meeting with CCC confer next week on the collaborate side. Web tool.

Mark gave history of all three products they offer.

Jack looking for integration into Blackboard. Glen asked if there was discounts if we look at all three items, is there is a price incentive          

 Voice on is one is the least expensive of all three products. 

the presentation is recorded so we can view later or share with others.

Jack said the Spanish class that has voice and video is the most successful of the online classes.

Economics also requires students to interact with each other. Voice seems to be the key to success.

discussion followed about capabilities of the system.  

Glen asked if the presentation will change with the release of service pack 8, stays the same. 

T.L. can you interact on a smart phone, not currently able to do. 

Janet can provide pricing- price based on FTE and we can participate on a Pilot program.

Peter to email the recording link and Janet will provide to the group.

Glen to look at doing a pilot.  TL would like to look at another system where the student can use their cell phones also.


	

	Crafton Hills reports

	 T.L. reported that there is a Special committee in Long Beach working on a comprehensive program on DE.  TL recommends we carefully monitor what is going on so we can best articulate what they decide to do. 
	

	Valley College Reports

	Jack, when they get the results for the spring Jack will send to Glen. Closed on Monday the 30th and students had two weeks to respond. 

Glen got a copy of the DE survey by the instructional technology council.


	

	Distributed Education Reports 

	No report 

	

	Discussion Items 
· Upgrade to latest version of Oracle- down time of 6 hrs. (Glen) 
· DE position (Glen)

· Blackboard 9.7 testing (Glen)

· Recommendations to improve DE (Glen) 

· State Authorization (Jack)
· Last day of attendance for asynchronous online classes (Jack)

· Partnering with Private Institutions to have popular CCC courses offered online (TL) 

· On-Line tutoring (Andy) 


	We can schedule during the maintenance window on a Friday - 2-8 or 1-5. End of June, early July. Wait until after finals, do it the 26th of May 1-7am.

The title has been changed to Instructional Support specialist, going to May board and then start recruitment right after.

Has been loaded in the test environment. Glen to send email to begin the testing.

Crafton is a having meeting today and will email any further recommendations by Friday.  Valley does not have any further meetings or recommendations, okay to send to Bruce after we get Crafton's recommendations.
There is a webinar Next Wednesday. Jack think s it is important to participate because this will not go away. State to do the survey and let us know if we meet the criteria to offer courses in the state. Jack will keep us posted 

This is an accreditation requirement. In Web Advisor there is a place for last day of attendance but not active. Per the state auditors, it is not just logging in it is taking a test or something.  We have to be able to provide the actual last day of attendance. This is a financial aid issue.  This will be discussed in the webinar on Wednesday and Jack will keep us posted.
T.L. feels this is very important that we give serious thought to. Foothill DeAnza is working with a private institute. 

Andy will ping this group on the online tutoring. We will be offering the program statewide in September but would like to offer two more classes for this district.

T.L. offered that we should include - statics.


	

	Next Meeting
	TBD
	


